

Waitai Coastal-Burwood-Linwood Community Board **Information Session/Workshop NOTES**

Thursday 28 November 2024 Date:

Time: 3.31 pm

Venue: Boardroom, Corner Beresford and Union Streets,

New Brighton

Present

Chairperson Paul McMahon **Deputy Chairperson Jackie Simons** Members Tim Baker

> Celeste Donovan Alex Hewison Yani Johanson **Greg Mitchell** Jo Zervos

> > **Principal Advisor**

Chris Turner-Bullock Manager Community Governance Tel: 941 8233

christopher.turner@ccc.govt.nz

Meeting Advisor

Cindy Sheppard Community Board Advisor Tel: 941 6547

cindy.sheppard@ccc.govt.nz

Website: www.ccc.govt.nz



Karakia Tīmatanga

The agenda was dealt with in the following order.

1. Apologies Ngā Whakapāha

Kelly Barber for absence and Yani Johanson for lateness.

Yani Johanson arrived at 3.34pm during consideration of item 2.

2. Transport Programmes

Council Officers in attendance provided the Board with an overview of the Transport Programmes following the adoption of the 2024-2034 Long Term Plan.

After questions and feedback from members, it was noted that all questions and feedback from members should be sent to the Community Board Advisor by 6 December 2024.

Presentation uploaded to the Hub. Refer Trim: 24/2134122.

Updated attachments to staff report have been attached.

Attachments

- A Transport Programme Presentation ⇒ 🖫
- B Updated Attachment A Transport Programmes Footpath Renewals 🔿 🖺
- C Updated Attachment B Transport Programmes Road Resurfacing prioritisation 🔿 🖺
- D Updated Attachment F Transport Programmes Street Renewals Prioritisation ⇒ 🖺

The meeting adjourned between 4.29pm and 4.32pm.



3. Police Update

Senior Sergeant Roy Appley, provided the Board with update on police stats for the wider New Brighton business area.

It was noted that Senior Sergeant Roy Appley will be attending an upcoming New Brighton Safety Meeting to discuss local concerns.

It was also noted that queries in relation to police station hubs/front counters should be directed to Superintendent Lane Todd.

The Chairperson advised that he would write to Superintendent Lane Todd, Superintendent Tony Hill, Minister of Police, and local MP's to express the Board's strong support for a Police presence and a permanent Police front counter at New Brighton to open again.

4. Queenspark Reserve - updated play space concept design

Council Officer in attendance provided the Board with an overview of the draft concept design of Queenspark Reserve Play Space.

Following questions and feedback from members, it was noted that staff would present a decision report to the Board early in the New Year.

Presentation uploaded to the Hub. Refer Trim: 24/2156448.

Attachments

A Queenspark Reserve Play Renewal Presentation <u>⇒</u> 🖺

The meeting adjourned between 5.27pm and 5.31pm.

Alex Hewison left the meeting at 5.49pm during consideration of item 5.

5. Linwood Regeneration Support

Council Officer in attendance provided the Board with an overview of the Linwood Regeneration Support Project.

After questions and feedback from members the Chairperson thanked the Council Officer for their update.

Presentation uploaded to the Hub. Refer Trim: 24/2134138.

Attachments

A Linwood Regeneration Support presentation ⇒ 🖫



Karakia Whakamutunga

Kia tau te rangimārie	May the peace
O te Rangi e tū iho nei	of the sky above
O Papatūānuku e takoto nei	Of the earth below
O te Taiao e awhi nei	And the all-embracing universe
Ki runga i a Tātou	Rest upon us all
Tihei Mauriora	Behold, it is life!

Meeting concluded at 6pm.